RIVERSIDE MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MEETING
Meeting held on Tuesday 8th November 2011 at 10.00 a.m. at the Surgery.
Present at meeting:

Anita Fisher
 

Practice Manager




Joe Ivory


Practice Admin




Ian Instone


Patient




Keith Close


Patient





Mr Mannaf


Patient




Michael Potts

Patient




Margaret Allison

Patient





Alan Pickles


Patient





John Shepherd

Patient





Meeting chaired by Ian Instone.
1) Apologies for absence:  
Mrs Carol Pickles, Mr Ian Mackie and Mrs Mary Mackie
2)  The meeting was opened by our Practice Manager, Anita Fisher
3) Matters Arising from last minutes: 
a) Ian Instone asked if the Practice had received a reply regarding the loss of QOF points: Anita informed the group the Practice have now received a reply from their letter of appeal regarding the loss of some funding for 2012, the letter produced by the P.P.G in full support of the Practice and some points raised that the P.P.G. was considered in the appeal.  However the PCT felt they were unable to change their decision. Mr John Shepherd would like to have more information regarding the P.P.G’s letter as a great deal of time and effort was put into compiling the letter of support. He felt that the receivers of our letter of support should give some explanation as to why none of the points highlighted warranted a review.
b) Self check In: Mr Shepherd said that he felt this took away the personal touch between staff and patient when they entered the surgery. Anita said that there had been no problems in patients using the self check in system, any patient who did not want to use the self check in can still check in at reception on arrival. By using self check in reception staff are able to continue with their work without too many distractions. At the present time the self check in system is available in our surgery with eight languages selected by Dr Snowden and Dr Soni, the system has a total of thirty languages available. 

There were no further matters arising from the last meeting, the minutes were proposed as a true record by Keith Close and seconded by Michael Potts.
4) Speaker:  Dr Y Soni 
5)  Fund Raising: Mr Shepherd felt that the group should be looking at other fundraising events for 2012, at the present time all we have arranged is the event at North Tees Hospital in March. A Christmas Raffle was suggested, Anita would ask the reception staff on our behalf if they would be able to sell tickets for a raffle at reception. Mr Mannaf suggested a local Taxi firm may make a donation to the P.P.G. if we could possibly have a poster or information on the new Practice T.V. system. Anita would check if the Practice were allowed to do this. 
5)  Practice Update: 
a)      The new computer system is now fully working, all staff are working well on the system and are happy with the training received, and the system is providing easier access for staff to obtain patient information. The new system will enable patient care to be more positive with a flagging system for many different health issues for the individual patient.

5) Dr Soni: Attended the meeting, in his opening remarks he stated how vital the P.P.G. is to the Practice and that he and Dr Snowden are committed to support our group. The Doctors appreciate all the work the group have done over the years for the benefit of the Practice and patients.

Regarding the new computer system Dr Soni highlighted all the good points of the system, not only for the staff but for the patients benefit. There had been no adverse reports from patients using the self check in. We were giving a good report on the Practice by Dr Soni.
Information about the Practice can be added to the system T.V. in the waiting room, there will be information on various health issues, clinics and services provided by the Practice. To help the P.P.G. there will also be a presentation about the group, the Doctors hope that this may help to encourage a few new members to our group. 

6) Future Speakers: Suggestions for speakers were as follows:
George Hardwick Foundation

Gareth Neil – North Tees Hospital

P.C.T. Commissioning

Any other Business: 
(a)  P.P.G. Christmas Lunch:  Mrs Mary Mackie had provided various venues, it was decided we would go to the Talpore Inn at the Barrage on Thursday 8th December at 1.00 pm.
(b) Charity Status: Mr Ian Instone would make further enquiries regarding the criteria for the group to be registered as a Charity.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 11.10 am

  Accepting Minutes as a True Recording:- 
Proposed by………………..  Seconded by: ……………………………
Signature:……………..……   Signature: ……………………….………
Next PPG meeting – Tuesday 13th December at 10.00 a.m.
